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Rabbi’s Reflections
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I listened with great interest to our speaker this past Yom HaShoah. I thought about her
grandmother’s flight from Europe, and how lucky she was to get out when she did. It very much
reminds me of my own grandmother’s flight from Vienna, two or three years later. 

Both Michelle Edgar and I had lucky grandmothers. Most of their peers were not lucky. One out
of three Jews living on planet earth were murdered between 1939-1945. It is an astounding
statistic. As awful as that statistic is, statistics are not very relatable. For humans to wrap our
heads around such facts, to really grasp them, we need to see an individual. We need to hear their
story. Accounts of human experiences, individual accounts, are central to how we relate. And
when I write “individuals,” I don’t mean presidents, prime ministers, and kings - I mean ordinary
folks, average citizens. 

When Michelle Edgars was telling us her grandmother’s story, in the small town in Germany in
which she lived, I thought about some of these ordinary folks, her grandmother’s non-Jewish
neighbors. What choices or decisions did they make when the Nazis came to power? 

My grandmother, may she rest in peace, was able to get out of Vienna in 1939, after
Kristallnacht. The vast majority of my grandmother’s non-Jewish neighbors, as she tells it, were
not horrible people. They did not participate in pogroms, or murder Jews, or even beat them up.
They were average citizens, many of them professionals: lawyers, doctors, engineers, and small-
business people. They also, the vast majority of them…did nothing to object or resist. 

When the Nazis came to round up Jews, most of these “upstanding” citizens stayed behind their
closed doors, turned up the radios, opened up their newspapers, and did… nothing. Now, to a
certain extent, it is not fair to judge others who find themselves in circumstances in which I have
never been. On the other, I can, at least, learn lessons from history, and from the people who
lived through it. What choices or decisions will we make? 

For my part, I can try to be truly upstanding, when my neighbors are at risk. No, we are not
living through another Holocaust, but we are living through a period of nativism, xenophobia,
and institutionalized prejudice. We cannot change the laws by ourselves, but we can make our
voices heard, and lend help to those who need it. 

In any circumstance I find myself, I try to hold myself to the ethical standard my grandmother
would have wanted. And, this… is not easy. But, whoever said making the right decisions is going
to be easy? 

May we all accept the burden of a difficult and moral life. 



From the President’s Desk
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Recently, I attended the American Jewish Committees Global Forum 2025 in NYC. It
really was a global event with over 2,000 participants from over 60 countries. Over
three days, we heard from world leaders, explored a variety of issues impacting the
Jewish community and learned ways to defend and uplift the Jewish community
worldwide.
 
Above all, it was a place where Jews from around the world could feel a sense of
community and share in the emotions that many of us are feeling. Sometimes Jews
feel like they are alone and the whole world is against us. Attending the Global
Forum reminded me that Jews and Israel have many friends and that we need to
continue to do what we can to foster those relationships.
 
I particularly enjoyed meeting and hearing from Jews living outside the United
States. Since the horrors of October 7, Jews worldwide have had to confront
increased antisemitism. No place has this increased antisemitism been worse than
in the western democracies. Jews at the event from France, Australia and Sweeden
painted a grim picture of life there even considering leaving for safer surroundings.
In contrast, the Jews from of Central/South America and Eastern Europe appear to
be experiencing a much safer environment. 
 
It has never been more evident to me that Jewish strength is grounded in Unity. We
must proudly standup for Israel and the Jewish people everywhere. As Hillel said, “if I
am not for myself, who will be for me?”



100th Anniversary
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Please make sure to mark your calendar for the following events:
 
August 23: A special shabbat service held in memory of Rabbi Evan Jaffe’s 10th
yahrzeit. Led by the FJCC Hebrew School alumni.
 
August 24: A time capsule dedication ceremony. 
 
Also, please don’t forget to perform and enter your weekly completion of the Mitzvah
Challenge in the spreadsheet.

100 Weeks of Mitzvot Challenge – 2nd Winner
Over the past 8 weeks FJCC members participating in the Mitzvot Challenge have
bought a gift from the FJCC Gift Shop, donated old towels or pet toys to an animal
shelter, read a book to a child, eaten matzo or an allergy-free equivalent, attended a
Passover seder, wished our Office Administrator, Deborah, a happy day, made a
monetary donation to a Jewish charity of their choice and/or given an apple to Karen
Walsh or a Hebrew School teacher. Several have told me they are doing the challenges
but not logging their progress. I can only report on the stats of those who log but still,
it’s wonderful that you are doing these mitzvot for your own personal satisfaction!!!

15 people have logged in. They collectively completed 57 mitzvot. Dancing Queen is
the ONLY one to complete EACH mitzvah. Jew On A Mission missed just one week and
NJ Gal did all but two.

Our second bi-monthly winner by random draw is Anna Scott who completed 4
mitzvot – donating to an animal shelter, reading to a child, attended a seder, and
making a monetary donation to a Jewish charity. Anna Scott, congratulations!! Please
pick up your prize in the office.

Thank you to all who are participating, however much or little and whether logging
your progress or not. To everyone else, it’s never too late to begin doing good deeds
and to participate in this 100 week challenge!!!



HEBREW SCHOOL
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There was a nice turnout for Lag B’Omer and we didn’t let the rain keep us from having fun.
Rabbi explained the meaning of Lag B’Omer, and when we say hamotzi when eating pizza.
There was music, pizza, ice cream and a birthday cake for Carolyn Goldman. Carolyn, “Queen
of the Kitchen” as her new apron says, goes out of her way each week making sure there is
something for everyone at Oneg and Kiddush. She knows where the best gluten free, dairy
free, sugar free, and vegan food are in the area. We enjoyed live music by Coo Coo Cachoo. 
 
The event was sponsored by Carolyn and David Goldman in partnership with The Jewish
Federation of Somerset, Hunterdon and Warren Counties. 
 
Julia Sirota, the new youth group director, kept the kids busy with a holiday activity about
cutting one’s hair on or after Lag B’omer. It was wonderful to see the kids so engaged. It was
even better seeing them engaged in creative Jewish activities. Julia is no stranger to the FJCC.
She attended the FJCC nursery school and Hebrew School. Was a Hebrew School teacher
assistant and Bnai Mitzvah tutor and an active participant and leader in the Young Judaea
youth group. Julia is currently in medical school, but will be bringing her love of Judaism,
partnered with her enthusiasm and creative style to the FJCC 7th-12th grade youth group. 



HEBREW SCHOOL
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HEBREW SCHOOL
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It is hard to believe it is time to wrap up the 2025-2026 school year. We returned from
Spring Break just in time for the students to practice leading Friday night services.
They did an outstanding job. Passover included some very serious chopping, stirring,
table setting, learning and eating at Hebrew School on April 6. 

We also thanked the staff for their hard work this year.  Thanks to tutors and teacher
assistants Rose Weitz and Zoe Quinn. Ian Weitz and Charlotte Byne, thank you for
your contributions to Hebrew School and best wishes as you head off to college in the
fall.  Many thanks to teaching staff Saul Katz, Emily Quinn, Kylei Mittler and Barbara
Clarin. Hebrew School runs smoothly thanks to Kimi Mittler for her Sunday morning
office support and Carolyn Goldman for doing all the shopping for Hebrew School
programs.  The students and staff extend a thank you to Rabbi Cohen for his
leadership and wisdom. 

Looking ahead to the coming year.
Class Schedule for 2025-2026
Sunday Wednesday Thursday
Alef & Bet 9:00 - 11:30    
Gimel - Vav 9:00 - 11:30 4:30 - 6:20  
Seventh Grade 9:00 - 11:30    
Hebrew High     6:00 - 7:15
Gan Goes to Hebrew School dates will be posted 
later this summer.
 
Back to School paperwork will be emailed home mid-July. As June approaches I will be
off on Fridays instead of Tuesdays. If you have any questions, you can email me
kwalsh@flemingtonjcc.org. Have a fun and restful summer.



  

GRAD CORNER
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Hannah Sornstein has attended the FJCC since pre-K,
becoming the most Bat Miztvah'd FJCC student after having
THREE Bat Mitzvahs thanks to covid. She has spent four
years at the Hun School of Princeton where she excelled in
her studies and as coxswain of the crew team, leading her
boat to win the Garden State Championship 2 years in a
row. This summer Hannah is going to explore Greece with
a friend and then work as a counselor at a sleep away
camp. In the fall she will start at Rutgers with a major in
Bio-Technology.  

Kylei Mittler graduated Summa Cum Laude from Raritan
Valley Community College Honors College with an
Associate of Science in Biology. Kylei is looking forward to
continuing her studies at The College of New Jersey this
fall.

We are so excited to share what's next for Ian Weitz. After
graduating from Hunterdon Central, Ian will be heading north to
Binghamton University where he will major in biochemistry as a
member of both the Binghamton University Scholars and First
Year Research Immersion Programs. In addition to his studies,
Ian is looking forward to participating in Hillel events, working
out, and playing trumpet in an ensemble. While we are going to
miss his daily anecdotes, cartoon voices, and hugs on demand,
we are thrilled for Ian and the amazing opportunities that await
him at Binghamton. 
 
 - We love you, Mom, Dad, & Rose



  

GRAD CORNER
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Charlotte Byne is graduating from Hunterdon Central
High School this month with an AP Capstone Degree, and
as a member of Rho Kappa, Thespian Society, Science
Honor Society and National Honor Society. She is the
leader of her school’s select choir, and has been in her
school musical all four years, including one of the lead
roles in Hello Dolly this year. Charlotte was a member of
the FJCC's Hebrew school, Hebrew high and the youth
group, and was an assistant teacher at the Hebrew school
these past 3 years. She will be attending Northeastern
University in the Fall and plans to major in Psychology and
minor in Music.

Meet Bradley – Age 12
 He is a kind-hearted, quick-witted 12-year-old who lights up
every room he walks into. He’s a dedicated ninja athlete,
constantly pushing himself to climb higher, jump farther,
and grow stronger. With a natural gift for making people
laugh and a sharp, thoughtful mind, he’s as caring as he is
clever. Whether he’s training, joking around, or lending a
helping hand, Bradley makes a big impact in the best way.

Lindsey Rodriguez is graduating from JP Case Middle
School this month, heading to Hunterdon Central in the
fall. While at JP Case, Lindsey was a member of two
select choirs, in both of her school musicals and landed
a leading role as the Wicked Witch of the West this past
fall. Lindsey was also a lead in the fall drama, Box, as
well as a member of student council. She was also
invited to sing the National Anthem (solo!) for 2 major
events held at JP Case. Lindsey is also the secretary of
the FJCC Youth Group. This summer she will be working
as a Counselor in Training at Barley Sheaf and
attending drama camp. 



Giving Garden
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Barbara Clarin and friend Donna Drewes helped me shovel excess soil out of the garden beds
and to the spot where 100 daffodils will be plants next October. 

 Rabbi Cohen and Hebrew High students Ian Rodriguez, Lindsey Rodriguez, Ian Weitz, Rose
Weitz, and Jamie Cohen took on the important task of shoveling mushroom compost into the
beds. (Thank you to Amy Cook for suggesting this upgrade.) Rabbi Cohen was a workhorse,
while the teens caught up on the latest Hunterdon Central gossip. 

Rich Goldstein trimmed the tree branches hanging over the garden so that our plants will get
more sunshine, and also repaired a cracked PVC line. Nathan Lefkow made an important
repair that enabled our hose to attach properly to the faucet. Nathan also had our soil tested. 
 
Vergie planted lettuce, tomato, cucumber and okra plants she grew in her basement over the
winter, and the FJCC Nursery School students planted and are caring for cucumbers, Swiss
chard, beets and basil in their classrooms. They will transfer them into the garden May 20th
and 21st. Also planted in cups was Phil Stern who is taking another crack at growing peppers.
Last year’s crop were truly pretty but a bit shy when it came to the actual pepper part. Karen
Walsh donated peppers, tomatoes and eggplant plants that, with Jonathan Nemeth’s and my
help, were planted on Mother’s Day. Also on Mother’s Day I planted peas, beans, zucchini and
butternut squash seeds directly in the ground. Direct-ground planting is something we really
haven’t done much of and I’m excited to see how it goes this season. 
 
Lastly, Boy Scout, Jason Snyder, a 17 year old Junior at Hunterdon Central and graduate of the
FJCC Nursery School many years ago, made three significant upgrades to the garden as part of
his Eagle Scout project, a large community service project in which the Scout acts as General
Manager, making a plan, raising the funds for and buying the materials, arranging for helpers
on work days, and completing the project to the satisfaction of the beneficiary. Jason’s project
was a 3-parter: 1) Replace our 10 oldest garden beds with 10 identically-size new beds. 2)
Replace the decaying gate with a new gate, keeping the decorative Star of David. 3) Cover all
grassy areas with garden gravel to both eliminate the need for mowing within the fenced area
and hopefully help with the problem of excess water pooling in one corner. 

 Jason completed the project in just four work days with a great number of Scouts and family
members coming out to help. Additionally, our very own Jim Fox pitched in two of the work
days. I’m told by the Scouts that he was a “work horse” who never took a break, even when
doing the heavy lifting. Jim, and everyone who has helped so far, thank you!!! We are on track
for a great growing season!!!!
 
 Please visit our garden. Deposit your veggie scraps, egg shells and coffee grounds in our
compost bed. Donate plants. And ask what small thing you can do to help those in need in our
community.



Giving Garden
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SISTERHOOD
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  Why am I Jewish? Well, it’s because my mother is Jewish of course. However, that begs the
question: Why am I still Jewish? It is a difficult time to be Jewish, so there must be more
keeping me a Jew than just my heritage. Judaism has afforded me many opportunities and
experiences that span from preparing for my Bar Mitzvah, sharing my knowledge with
others, and being part of a larger Jewish community that will carry me beyond high school
and the FJCC. 
  My Bar Mitzvah, and the work leading up to it, was a major milestone in the development of
my Jewish identity. Over two years, I practiced service parts, taught myself trope, and
learned my entire Torah portion and Haftorah. When the day of my Bar Mitzvah came, all of
my preparation paid off, and I led the Friday and Saturday services in their entirety. Beyond
the satisfaction of my hard work culminating in my Bar Mitzvah, I learned a crucial lesson on
how to work hard. I can thank Judaism and the FJCC community for that opportunity and
learning experience. Soon after my Bar Mitzvah, I began tutoring students for their B’nai
Mitzvahs. Teaching was a fantastic experience that gave me the opportunity to pass on my
knowledge of service parts, Torah, and trope to younger students, as well as to give back to
the community that helped me prepare for my Bar Mitzvah. Tutoring also taught me how to
teach. With each new student came a unique set of strengths and needs. For example, some
of my students were especially proficient at reading Hebrew, while others were better at
memorizing the tunes for prayers. As a result, I adapted my teaching strategies to optimize
the learning experience for each student. In doing so, I became considerably better at
tailoring my lessons to the student, which has been incredibly useful when helping
classmates with physics, chemistry, and the SAT. 
  Tutoring has heightened my awareness of people’s different communication and learning
styles and has led to profound personal growth. I recently committed to Binghamton
University. Among the reasons I chose Binghamton is the vibrant Jewish life on campus. The
26% Jewish population is incredibly exciting and comforting, and seeing students walking
around wearing kippot makes the campus feel very open and accepting. I plan to get
involved in Binghamton Hillel and Chabad events; Chabad recently held a Shabbat dinner
where over 2,000 students attended–the largest student attendance at a Shabbat dinner in
the nation. Since Jewish life on campus is the next step in the evolution of my Jewish identity,
I placed great importance on Jewish presence when selecting a college. 
  Overall, the skills I have developed through Hebrew school, tutoring, and being part of the
FJCC have had a profound impact on my development as a person. I am more
knowledgeable, I can read Hebrew, trope, and Torah, and I am a better teacher. For all of
these reasons, I wasn’t just born a Jew. I have stayed a Jew, and I will forever remain a Jew.

Ian Weitz

Why I am a Jew-Sisterhood Scholarship Winner! 



New Member Spotlight
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A warm welcome to the newest FJCC family…”

Brian, Elizabeth and Lydia Rappelfeld live in Brooklyn, and two years ago, bought a
second home in Kingwood. They love it - they spend the entire summer out here and a
couple of weekends a month during the rest of the year. Brian is a teacher of World
History for both Middle and High School students. Elizabeth is a lawyer who works in
risk management in financial services. Brian is also a singer-songwriter and performs
individually and in a band. (Elizabeth is his number 1 fan!). Elizabeth loves to read,
especially historical fiction and fantasy.

Lydia is 5 years old. She is currently obsessed with the Disney movie Atlantis
(specifically, Princess Kida), but also loves Paw Patrol, The Lion King, Creature Cases,
Moana and Rapunzel. Most of all, she just wants to play pretend. They were drawn to
FJCC because of the sense of community. They light Shabbat candles every week, and
through FJCC, want Lydia to continue to learn the beautiful traditions of our religion
and culture

Again, a warm welcome to Brian, Elizabeth and Lydia. We are so glad to have you as
part of our community and look forward to getting to know you all and maybe we can
play pretend together.

PS, a little birdie mentioned that Brian may be showcasing his musical talents to the
FJCC community some time in the coming months. Stay “tuned …”



PAST EVENTS
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Our own Pam Nemeth was installed for another year as Secretary of the Jewish
Federation of West-Central New Jersey annual meeting held on May 6th.

April post Passover pizza party at Chimney Rock Inn March 21st. 



PAST EVENTS
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Local Faith communities met at the FJCC for
an afternoon of community Service on May
4th. More than 60 members from local faith-
based organizations spent the afternoon
doing service projects to support needs in the
community. Some of the activities included
making lunches for Fisherman’s Mark Food
Pantry, blankets for Project Linus, Hunterdon
and information packets for Hunterdon
Helpline.  Kim Muller organized the event.



PAST EVENTS
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Participants from the Calvary
Episcopalian, Flemington Baptist,
Flemington Jewish Community Center,
Flemington Presbyterian, Flemington
United Methodist, Grace United
Church of Christ & St. Paul’s Lutheran.
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UPCOMING EVENTS
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The clock's ticking…Are you ready to ride? Don't miss your chance to experience
Hunterdon County's breathtaking Farmland Ride like never before. Challenge yourself,
soak in the views, and kick off your cycling season in style!!!

Choose from 1 of 4 scenic routes that traverse Hunterdon County - 15, 30, 45 or our
newly revised 62-mile metric century!!! Discover even more of the stunning Sourland
Mountains on this route. Enjoy scenic climbs and descents and experience the charm
of historic Frenchtown AND Hopewell.

Lunch is included and provided by Blue Fish Grill (guaranteed if registered by June
5th). Enjoy fully stocked rest areas and receive a free event t-shirt, if registered
by May 11th. Tech support provided by Sourland Cycles and Sag support provided.

Time is ticking! Register for the Farmland Ride now and lock in your spot for just $80!! 

Click on the link below:

FARMLAND RIDE Online Registration

https://www.bikereg.com/farmland-ride


UPCOMING EVENTS
Register for events on Shulcloud. Links are posted in News and Notes.Register for events on Shulcloud. Links are posted in News and Notes.
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May 1
Stephen Rogow

May 2
Connie Mitchko
Helen Pollack

May 3
Stephanie Scibilia

Seth Newrock

May 4
Cydney Cohn

May 5
Jordana Jaffe
Calvin Scibilia

May 6
Harris Rutbeck-Goldman

May 9
Jane Wasserman

Rachelle Goldman
Jenna Nifoussi

Reba Holley

May 24
Barbara Clarin

May 25
Ben Kestenbaum
Martin Wolfson
Jessica Neibart

May 26
Sharon Landstrom

Jenny Nahama

May 28
Robert Rapkin

May 29
Marsha Goldstein

May 30
Eric Cohen

May 31
Seth Rubin

Karen Walsh

May 10
Jessica Corchin
Deborah Farber

May 11
Michael Weinstein

Sharon Winnick

May 12
Larissa Wolf

May 15
Carolyn Goldman

May 19
Leah Kleiman

May 20
Jonathan Weitz
Pamela Nemeth

May 22
Liam Byne

Mona Shapiro

May 23
Matthew Neibart
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May Birthdays



June 2
Joshua Butt

Nathan Lefkow

June 3
Lila Goldschmitt

Spencer Goldschmitt

June 5
Lisa Martin

Jocelyn Pollack

June 6
Joan Rogow

June 7
Jeffrey Alexander

Jennifer Woollacott
Sarah Sornstein

June 16
Antje Doyle

June 18
Florence 

Friedman-Hurwitz

June 19
Barry Mittler

June 20
Susan Rubin
Jeffrey Rubin

June 26
Marjorie Rednor
Brandon Hubert

June 29
Jayna Kawas

June 9
Barry Rubin

June 10
Josephine Kestenbaum

Rachel Farber

June 11
Emily Clarin

Scott Gerstein
Melissa Newrock

June 14
Craig Sirota

June 15
Mark Weinstein

John Fellin
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June Birthdays



May 13
Brian & Dale Sperling

May 26
Alan & Debbie Hylton
Harry & Laurie Rapkin
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May 3
Jeffrey & Amy Marshall

May 5
Robin & Bradley Mason

May 11
Seymour Mondshein & Lisa Martin

May 29
James & Alissa Fox

Stephen & Joan Rogow

May 30
Florence Friedman-Hurwitz,  &

Loren Hurwitz

May 31
Ryan & Heather Goldschmitt

May Anniversaries

June Anniversaries
June 4

Dein & Mona Shapiro

June 8
Rachel & Garry Rodriguez

June 13
Richard Goodman & Stacey Gould

Judith & Michael Leibowitz

June 15
Ricky Braff & Donna Levinston-Braff

June 17
Andrea Goldstein-Byne & Scott Byne

June 18
Austin & Sharon Rednor

Kenneth & Sharon Skowronek

June 19
Stephen & Susan Rubin
Frank & Nancy Rumore

June 20
Arthur & Cathie Wetstein

June 22
Neil & Helen Pollack

June 23
Jonathan & Karen Stirberg

June 26
Phillip & Elise Franklin
Jason & Emily Quinn

June 29
Lesley Cohen-Lee & Cliff Lee

June 30
Scott & Kari Gursky



May 3
Marcellus Blount
Wanda Hochbaum

Gerald Korn

May 4
Milton Frant

Celia Pomerantz

May 5
Daniel Itzcough Orlin

Lawrence Rubin
Gertrude Seligsohn

May 6
Debra Kyritz
Irwin Mogel

May 7
Steven Kalafer

Irving Ort
Liza Schwarcz

Gale Mack Staton
Leonard Stein

May 8
Kenneth Neal Kashan

May 9
Chaim Leaf

Louis John Rosenbrock

May 10
Jo Ellen Leavitt

May 11
Samuel Linsenbaum

Emil Neibart
Arlene Stern

MAY YAHRZEITS
May 23

Temie Nussbaum

May 24
Walter Likuski

May 25
David Alan Daniels

Shelley Lynn Goldstein
Felix Huber

Helen Jampel
Victory Lonsk
Ruth Radzin

Josepha Rosenstein

May 26
Goldie Goldstein
Leonard Hurwitz

May 27
Sara Kippelman

Emma Leaf
Saul Weisser

May 29
William Blaher
Morton Engle

May 30
Sheldon H. Lipsitz
Jeffrey Weisblatt

May 31
Eva Klepner

Emanuel Salzberg
Nancy Taub

May 11
Samuel Linsenbaum

Emil Neibart
Arlene Stern

May 12
Robert Murray Horowitz

May 13
Lori Ollwerther
Mimi Schwartz
Harry Weiner
Bernard Weiss

May 15
Nadine Lipson

John Mournighan
Jennie Schwalb

May 16
Lillian Rapp

May 17
Jacob Moskovitz

May 18
Mithilda Birnbaum

Estelle Kern
Morris Schwartz

May 20
Sylvia Goodman
Guy Landstrom
Sylvia Weiner

May 21
Stanley Jennis

May 22
Anne Lubowsky

Sophie Rappoport
Sylvia Stolpen
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June 1
Mamie Kaminowitz

Irving Kay
Alfred Kissin

June 2
Harry Arcus

Abram Kaplan
Irving Kaplan

Charles Levinston

June 3
Natale Formica

Mildred Goodman
Daniel Richman

June 4
Joseph Arden

Julie Cass
Sylvia Spiegel

June 5
Joseph Rothstein

June 6
Nicholas Goldman

Millie Orlin
Martin Reiche
Jacob Resnick

Jennie Silver Goldstein
Lillian Weinstein

June 7
Barbara Ackerman

June 8
Rebecca Landau
Rosalind Mishkin

Martin Sobel

June 9
Trude Fox

Gus Goodman
Rita Kuchinsky
Stanley Strober

JUNE YAHRZEITS June 20
Ian R. Arcus

June 21
Jennie Levine

June 22
Marilyn Blumenthal

Abram Kazman
Jean Levine

Abraham Mondshein

June 23
Mrs. Ida Kamich
Harriet Nemeth

June 24
Anita Berger

Murray Weinstein

June 25
Rose Gilinsky
Minnie Lipsitz

June 26
William Rovensky

Sol Shapiro
Marc Alan Suess

June 27
Ezekiel Ezra

June 28
Simone Kestenbaum

June 29
Eleanor Feinberg
Wesley Goldstein
Julius Goodman

Harry Kaiser

June 30
Hope Blau

Joyce Schindler
Emanuel Schwalb

June 10
Tzipora Chaikin
Flora Jacobson
Isadore Kanter
Abe Norinsky

June 11
Norman Ledgin
Harold Levin
Bessie Triber

Harriet Wolfson

June 12
Yetta Fersht
Ira Stolpen

June 13
Tekla Daniel

Max Lubowsky
Irene Suslow

June 14
Ronald Shankoff

June 15
Norbert Hubert

Mary Levine Sacks

June 17
Newton Brooks
Steven Epstein
Edith Hylton

Shirley Shiffman
Mildred Stempler
Edith Weinstein

June 18
Beatrice Williamson

June 19
Iris Ort Auerbacher

Rivia Hurwitz
Florence Noshay
Shirley Richman
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ContributionsContributions
MAY/JUNE 2025 | IYYAR-TAMUZ 5785

100th Anniversary

Patty & Nathan Lefkow
in memory of Mindy Engle-Friedman

Center Series

Anonymous
Zach & Phoebe's Auf Ruf

Garry & Rachel Rodriguez
Mazel tov on Zach and Phebe's
upcoming nuptials!

FJCC Cares
Mitchell & Barbara
In memory of Robert Horowitz,
beloved father of Terri Zucker

Kiddush/Oneg
Salena & Allen Kern
In memory of their mothers, Lillian
Erich Rapp and Estelle Kern

Bruce Moskovitz & John Fellin
For the visit of the visit of their great-
nieces

George, Andrew & Erika Ollwerther
Lori Ollwerther, beloved wife and
mother 

Rabbi Eric Cohen 
in celebration of Rabbi's and Karen
Walsh's birthdays

Garry & Rachel Rodriguez
Happy birthday to Carolyn! Wishing
you many more healthy and happy
years!

Adah & Alan Radzin and Laurie &
Harry Rapkin
For the yahrzeits of Adah's father
Chaim Leaf and Laurie's father,
Bernard Weiss

Pam & Jonathan Nemeth
The auf ruf of Phebe and Zach

Salena & Allen Kern
In honor of the marriage of Zach and
Phebe

General Donations
Bruce & Susan Kamich
In memory of Mindy

Nathan & Patricia Lefkow
In memory of Rita Lefkow 
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Rabbi Discretionary

Fred Eisinger
In memory of Mindy Engle-Friedman

Eliot Friedman
In memory of Mindy Engle-Friedman

Shellie Jacobson
In honor of the marriage of Zach and
Phebe and in memory of Mindy
Engle-Friedman, beloved wife of
Eliott Friedman

Sophie & Roman Shor

Jerrold & Linda Atlas
In honor of the 60th birthday of Douglas Atlas, beloved son of Linda & Jerry
Atlas, and the 64th birthday of Natalie Atlas, daughter of Linda and Jerry
Atlas. In memory of Mindy Engle-Friedman, beloved wife of Eliott Friedman
and Myra Shays, beloved mother of Felice Shays. A refuah shlemah for Stu
Naar

Bruce & Susan Kamich
In memory of Mindy

Nathan & Patricia Lefkow
In memory of Rita Lefkow 

Pam & Jonathan Nemeth
in memory of Mindy Engle-Friedman,
beloved wife of Eliott Friedman

Nathan Treinish
In memory of Mindy Engle-Friedman

Building Fund
Zel and Marsha Gerstein
In honor of Pam and Jonathan
Nemeth on the upcoming marriage
of their son Zachary to Phebe.

Carol & Mike Wolf

David Neibart
In memory of Mindy Friedman, a
lovely lady and so devoted to her
family and the FJCC.
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